












 
 

 

 

27 September 2011 
 
Ms Katrina Percy 
Chief Executive 
Hampshire Partnership NHS Foundation Trust  
Trust Headquarters 
Tatchbury Mount 
Calmore 
Southampton 
SO40 2RZ 
 

Dear Katrina 

Change in governance risk rating to reflect CQC concerns 

Following CQQC’s visit to Antelope House on 11 August, Southern Health NHS Foundation 

Trust (“the Trust”) has been issued with one compliance actions in respect of Regulation 9 

Outcome 4 (Care and welfare of people who use services) and Regulation 11 Outcome 7 

(Safeguarding people who use services from abuse). 

Monitor’s regulatory response 

Monitor’s approach, as set out in the Compliance Framework 2011-12 (page 25, diagram 

11), allocates a service performance score to the level of concern or regulatory action issued 

by CQC. The service performance score will determine the Trust’s governance risk rating. 

The Trust has been allocated a points score of 2.0 as a result of compliance actions issued 

by CQC, and therefore the Trust’s governance risk rating will be Amber-Red with immediate 

effect. 

Next steps 

NHS foundation trusts are required to maintain full and ongoing registration with the CQC.   

Should an NHS foundation trust fail to maintain registration, or comply on a timely basis with 

the requirements of any regulatory actions required of it by the CQC, it risks being in 

significant breach of its Authorisation.  

Monitor will remove the service performance points score upon confirmation from the CQC 

that their concerns have been lifted, and that the Trust has met the requirements of the 

compliance action. 

If you have any queries relating to the above, please contact me by telephone on 020 7340 

2425 or by email (Paul.Streat@monitor-nhsft.gov.uk). 

 

4 Matthew Parker Street 
London 
SW1H 9NP 
T:   020 7340 2400 
F:   020 7340 2401 
W:  www.monitor-nhsft.gov.uk 



 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Paul Streat  

Senior Compliance Manager  

cc: Ms Carol Bode, Chair 



 

 
 

 

 

29/11/2011 
 
Ms Katrina Percy 
Chief Executive 
Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust 
Tatchbury Mount 
Calmore 
Southampton 
SO40 2RZ 
 

Dear Katrina 

 

Quality governance declaration 

 

I am writing to you following the Trust’s Quarter 2 2011/12 monitoring submission, as part of 

which the Trust was unable to provide self-certification against Quality Governance 

Declaration 1, which requires that the Trust has, and will keep in place, effective 

arrangements for the purpose of monitoring and continually improving the quality of 

healthcare provided to its patients. 

 

As you are aware, it is expected that all foundation trusts will strive to maintain and improve 

quality for the benefit of patients and Monitor considers  this to be an important indicator of 

governance at a trust and, where there is evidence that a board may not be meeting quality 

of healthcare requirements, Monitor is likely to explore the basis for a board’s certification. 

 

The Trust raised its concerns over its quality governance systems at a meeting with 

Monitor’s relationship team on 20 September, and has subsequently provided detail of the 

issues identified, and the action being taken by the Trust, in subsequent communications. 

We understand that: 

 the Trust has identified a failing in its quality governance systems within its mental 

health services following issues identified both internally and through external 

inspections carried out by CQC; 

 the Trust is reviewing the strength and effectiveness of its management structures 

within its mental health services; 

 a revised quality governance system is being implemented and is due to be in place 

by the end of December 2011; 

 actions to address CQC’s concerns will be completed by the end of December 2011; 



 

 
 

 once in place the effectiveness of the revised quality governance systems will be 

tested via a rolling series of clinical reviews covering all services over a period of 6 

months; 

 Deloitte have been engaged to provide assurance over the clinical reviews, as well 

as support an exercise in assessing how the quality governance failures occurred; 

and 

 the Trust expects to be in a position to sign Quality Governance Declaration 1 by the 

time of its Q4 2011/12 monitoring submission, due at the end of April 2012. 

 

The above issues arise at a time of significant change within the Trust Board, with the term 

of office of Carol Bode as Chair due to end on 31 January and the imminent departure of the 

Medical Director and Managing Director of Specialist Mental Health and Learning Disabilities 

Services.  

 

Whilst we recognise the action being taken by the Trust to address the issues it has 

identified, taking the above in to account we have a number of material concerns over which 

we require further assurance from the Trust. Specifically we are concerned that the Trust: 

 does not appear to have a structured programme, signed off and overseen by the 

Trust Board, to address all of the above issues and ensure the Trust is able to sign 

Quality Governance Declaration 1 by Quarter 4 2011/12; and 

 may not have the leadership and management expertise within its mental health 

services to ensure that sufficient focus can be applied to driving improvements in 

quality governance whilst ensuring on-going safe and effective delivery of services. 

 

In order to further explore our concerns we require the Trust to attend a meeting at Monitor’s 

offices during December to provide an update on the issues set out above and any action 

taken by the Trust to rectify shortfalls. Following this Monitor will determine whether any 

further regulatory action is required at this time. 

 

The meeting will be chaired by Merav Dover, Compliance Director, and attended by 

members of Monitor’s relationship management team for the Trust. In order to ensure 

continuity during this time of change for the Trust Board, we expect attendees of this 

meeting to include yourself and the Trust’s Senior Independent Director as well as any other 

Executive and Non-Executive Directors you deem appropriate. 



 

 
 

If you have any queries relating to the matters set out in this letter, please contact your 

relationship manager, Paul Streat, on 020 7340 2425 or by email Paul.Streat@monitor-

nhsft.gov.uk. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Adam Cayley 

Portfolio Director 

Cc:  Carol Bode, Chair 

Mike Petter, Senior Independent Director 




